
NOTICE 
The Rocky Knoll Trail System is now open, though there is still work yet to be 
done.  We realize that some of the corners are a bit tight and need to be 
reworked, we have some roots to remove yet in the old farm field areas, some of 
the small pump track area needs to be enhanced, some general cleanup needs to 
happen, and we would like to install a number of features yet.  However, there is 
another 5 miles +/- of trail in our community that we can all enjoy and improve 
upon. 

 

Future projects potentially include:  finish turf removal on the yellow loop, ramps, 
curved wood features in some corners, earthen/rock curved features in some 
corners/areas, bridges, smoothing out the trail in the old fields, etc. 

 

Trail passes will not be required.  However, next summer we will begin asking for a 
yearly donation.  Half will go into a dedicated maintenance fund for the trail that 
will allow material purchases for features, etc.  The other half will be given to the 
Rocky Knoll Foundation as a thank you for their support and approval in the trail’s 
development.  The foundation purchases and provides items to the patients at the 
healthcare facility to help make their stay more enjoyable and comfortable.  
Please consider making the donation. 

 

Be safe, know your limits, and please follow the posted rules. 

 

For questions or suggestions, please call the Sheboygan County Planning & 
Conservation Department at 920-459-3060. 

 


